PROFESSIONAL CIVIL LAW NOTARY ASSOCIATION

Meeting Minutes March 12, 2019
The regular meeting of the Professional Civil Law Notary Association was called to order by Alan Warren, President, at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, March 12, 2019, in the Southern Hills Business Association Conference Center at 9701 Baird Rd., Shreveport, LA 71118.  

Members who signed in for the meeting were:  Glinda DuBois, Margaret Sarkozi, Vicki Cromer, Melinda M. Basco, Mike Dickson, John Chaler, Belinda Sloan, Terri Dupont, Judy Case, Rudy Vallanova, Henry Taylor, Jr.  and Alan Warren, Susan Fortenberry, Fred Jeter, Alan Lawrence and Rodney Fowler.
Program

Member Margaret M. Sarkozi presented “How the Notary Performs His or Her Duties Directly Affect the Title Abstractor and Landman as it relates to the Surface or Mineral Ownership”. 
Minutes 

A reading of the January 8, 2019 minutes was made by Melinda Basco, Secretary.  Motion made by Susan Fortenberry, seconded by Glenda DuBois to approve the minutes with corrections.  Minutes will be uploaded to the website with corrections.
Treasurer’s Report 

Treasurer Glinda DuBois presented the January, 2019 treasurer’s report.  It was determined no motion to accept the treasurers report was necessary.  
Old Business
PCLNA members joined the Notariat Acadien Group from Lafayette via VTC on January 16, supporting them in the opposition of the second class notary legislation.  President Warren thanked all who attended for their support.

Notariat Acadien scheduled a meeting with various legislatures and representatives to discuss their opinion on eNotary and second class notary bill.  No notary from PCLNA was able to attend.  Notariat Acadien has requested whether or not PCLNA is for or opposed to the proposed legislatures idea of eNotary and second class notary.  No opinion has been rendered as of yet.
President Warren reminded all members to continue to reach out and pass out brochures to any notary to joint our organization and attend meetings.

Reviewing documents on our website to insure they are correct and accurate along with compliance with the current legislation.

Hosting our Notary Roundtable Talk is still pending, the chairperson will let us know the time and place.

Membership surveys were reviewed at the meeting and it was determined we need to send the surveys out again to get a better response.  We will review them again next month.

Annual dues are due now.  Please pay your dues.  Automatic cutoff from the website is January 31st .

New Business 

Susan Fortenberry advised the organization that she has ordered study guides for our local Libraries in Caddo parish.  She explained the process of obtaining the books. 

President Warren requested a Publication Committee be formed to promote public awareness and advertising our meetings.  Publication Committee:  Alan Warren, Margaret Sarkozi and Vicki Cromer.
Judy Case presented information on Southern Hills Music in the Park event and advised the membership that a booth could be set up for $150.00.  The event is April 27 beginning at 10 am.

President Warren called for volunteers for the nominating committee as we are close to electing new officers.  Nominating Committee is Susan Fortenberry, Judy Case and Henry Taylor, Jr.   President Warren explained the process of electing officers.  Election of officers will be held at the April, 2019 meeting. Open discussion was held regarding who would be willing to serve on the board.

President Warren called for the appointment of a budget and audit committee.  Melinda Basco and Terri Dupont comprise the budget committee and Vicki Cromer and Belinda Sloan make up the audit committee.  Budget committee will present the 2019-2020 budget at the April meeting.

Glinda DuBois and Alan Warren attended a conference call on February 22, 2019 that was arranged by Alan Jennings with Renee Alberty with Nexsys Technologies.  Renee Alberty did a demo for the Notaries Committee of our state law institute to help them understand what the remote online process is and how it works.  Renee is the contact for arranging for live demos, and Renee is willing to set up a workshop to show Notaries.  Alan Warren will be working with Renee to set up either a conference call or an on-site visit to present a similar demonstration to PCLNA members.

President Warren advised for now the organization would be looking at our members for educational programs in house.  He has asked for volunteers to come and present their knowledge at the meeting.

Meeting adjourned by Glinda DuBois and seconded by Margaret Sarkozi.
Melinda M. Basco
Melinda M. Basco, Secretary  
